
   
 

Competitors Advice for Obtaining a VicRoads UVP 

 
Hopefully the following advice will assist in obtaining a short-term UVP for the Gippsland Rally. 
 
For interstate competitors, you’ll need to make contact with VicRoads, either by phone 13 11 71 or 03 8391 3216. 
 
Don’t apply for a standard Unregistered Vehicle Permit (UVP) via the online form because this won’t let you use it 
for rallying. 
 
You want to ask for a Miscellaneous UVP. If the customer service person tries to direct you to a Rally Permit 
Scheme, tell them you are an interstate competitor and only need a short-term UVP, and the Rally Permit Scheme is 
not what you need, as this is a 12-month Plated Permit for Victoria Competitors only. 
 
Make sure you get this wording under the special conditions. 
 
2024 Event Permit Number: 824/1108/01 
 

 
Example from 2023 
 
Please make sure you get all days you want use the rally car on the road, including if you want to drive it for pre-
event testing and for days after the event i.e. to drive to a car wash.  
 
Victoria Police are not lenient on an expired permit 
 
 
 

 

Andrew Roseman 
Clerk of the Course 


